
Dear Parents & Carers,
A huge thank you for all the donations for our first Red
Envelope Week. We are blown away by the generosity and
incredible response- we raised over £1700! 100% of
envelopes were returned by the majority of the classes. As
there was such an incredible response we’ve decided to do
ice-pops and water balloon races next Thursday afternoon
with all the children to say thank you. 
 

Exciting News: Flood Recovery & Playground Improvements
We’re delighted to share some fantastic news following the
challenges we’ve faced with flooding over recent months. The
school has successfully secured up to £30,000 of funding to
support the development of sustainable drainage solutions.
This funding will enable us to introduce features such as rain
gardens, water planters, swales, and permeable playground
surfacing—all designed to better manage rainwater and
create a more resilient school environment.
In addition, we’re working closely with a specialist company
to deliver these improvements, and thanks to further
generous support from our PTA, we’re aiming to enhance the
playground area to give our children a more enjoyable and
attractive space to play and socialise.
We also received confirmation last week that our insurance
provider will be investing up to £50,000 in repairs to
classrooms and central areas affected by flooding. This will
include new flooring, skirting boards, and full redecoration of
impacted spaces.
Together, these projects represent a significant investment in
the fabric of our school, and much of the work will take place
over the summer holidays. We’re excited about the
improvements and look forward to welcoming the children
back in September to a brighter, more resilient school
environment.
Kind regards
Mrs Jill Sach

Monday 12th to Thursday 15th May
SATs week (Y6)

Friday 16th May
PTA Circus 6pm

Monday 19th May
Class Photographs

Thursday 22nd May & Friday 23rd May
Talent Shows

Friday 23rd May
OPAL play afternoon & own clothes day (1.45-300pm)
School closes at normal time

Monday 9th June
Children return to school
Y1 Phonic Screening Check begins
Y4 Multiplication Check begins

Thursday 19th June
Year 2 Assembly 2.30pm

Friday 20th June
Year 2 Assembly 9am

Wednesday 25  Juneth

Year 6 visit to Manchester Science Museum
Thursday 26  Juneth

KS1 Goofus Theatre Performance (as part of Lymm
Festival)

Friday 27  Juneth

EYFS & KS1 Sports Day
Saturday 28  Juneth

Summer Festival - PTA
Friday 4  Julyth

KS2 Sports Day
Wednesday 9  Julyth

Year 1 visit to 
Thursday 10  Julyth

Year 3 Sleepover
Friday 11  Julyth

Reports emailed home
Monday 14  Julyth

Year 4 visit to Baptist Church
Thursday 17  Julyth

Year 6 Production 2pm
Friday 18  Julyth

Year 6 Production 9am
Monday 21  Julyst

Children visit new classes & meet teachers
Friday 25  Julyth

Year 6 Leavers Presentation
School closes 2pm

Saturday 26  Julyth

Ibiza closing party (PTA)
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SUN CREAM

PARENT SURVEY- PLEASE FILL IN!
A huge thank you to everyone who has shared their
views on our summer Parent Survey. If you haven’t had
chance yet, please use this link to submit your views.
Many thanks in advance. 

STATUTORY ASSESSMENTS

The parent forum will have first
sight of the results and then they
will be shared via the newsletter
at the end of term.

We recognise the importance of sun protection
during the summer months. As a school we will
encourage children to have sun safety habits,
including wearing hats, staying hydrated, staying in
shady areas and when required, applying sun cream.
We ask that parents keep an eye on weather
forecasts and apply long-lasting, all day sun cream to
children before arriving at school. If parents would
like to send in sun cream for their children to reapply,
then this should be ‘nut free’ in a named bottle and
children should be taught how to apply this
independently. Staff will supervise younger children
but will not physically apply it unless a care plan is in
place or parental consent is provided.  

As we move through the summer term, a number of
our pupils will be taking part in statutory assessments
as part of the national curriculum. These assessments
help us understand how children are progressing and
where they may need further support. Below is a brief
overview of what to expect:
Year 6 – KS2 SATs (next week)
Children in Year 6 will sit national tests in:

Reading
Grammar, punctuation and spelling (GPS)
Maths (Arithmetic and Reasoning)

These take place under formal conditions, but we will
do all we can to ensure children feel calm and
confident. Classroom doors will open at 8.30am for Y6.
Year 2 – KS1 Teacher Assessments 
Although no longer statutory from 2024, we continue to
use the assessments to gain a clear picture of your
child’s progress in:

Reading & Maths
There is no ‘official’ test week, and children often don't
realise they're being assessed.
Year 1 – Phonics Screening Check (Week beginning
[9th June)
All Year 1 children will take part in this short 1:1 phonics
check. It helps us identify how well children are
decoding words using their phonics knowledge.
Year 4 – Multiplication Tables Check (9th June)
Year 4 pupils will complete an online times tables check.
It’s quick, low-pressure, and gives us valuable
information on multiplication fluency.
As with all statutory assessments, these have to be
carried out by following strict procedures. As a school
we do our best to reassure any nervous children and
minimise any stress.

T-SHIRTS FOR SPORTS DAY
This year for sports day to help us organise the teams,
the children will need to wear a coloured t-shirt matching
their house colour. We wanted to give plenty of notice
for parents to purchase or check wardrobes. The t-shirts
don’t need to be plain. logos or patterned t-shirts are
fine. Please contact the office if you need any support
with this. 

KestrelFalcon Eagle Osprey

You can purchase online a bottle
which you can fill with your own sun-
cream and the children roll on,
avoiding sticky hands!

TEACHERS USE INFORMATION FROM ALL

LESSONS AND ASSESSMENTS TO HELP MAKE

THEIR FINAL JUDGEMENTS OF CHILDREN’S

ATTAINMENT. THIS INFORMATION WILL BE

SHARED WITH PARENTS AND CARERS VIA EMAIL

ON 11TH JULY IN THEIR END OF TERM

REPORTS.

https://www.ravenbankschool.co.uk/
tel:+01925753926
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdZUE9XBacKcWe0qfkwu0uMotKgh3P5u8dm-WPo2Mxth5oVkg/viewform?usp=sharing
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Solar-Buddies-Refillable-Applicator-Sunscreen/dp/B093TBWHM6/ref=sxin_15_pa_sp_search_thematic_sspa?content-id=amzn1.sym.82fd8c43-dd4d-4c5d-9db0-df7088ba15db%3Aamzn1.sym.82fd8c43-dd4d-4c5d-9db0-df7088ba15db&crid=35NGSDYM4ZZ7D&cv_ct_cx=sun%2Bcream%2Bkids&keywords=sun%2Bcream%2Bkids&pd_rd_i=B093TBWHM6&pd_rd_r=19f6d9b1-b78d-40c6-8be1-eca5446bff20&pd_rd_w=Dgzmz&pd_rd_wg=ksJUU&pf_rd_p=82fd8c43-dd4d-4c5d-9db0-df7088ba15db&pf_rd_r=NS740HXFKMNCK52X8775&qid=1746618801&sbo=RZvfv%2F%2FHxDF%2BO5021pAnSA%3D%3D&sprefix=sun%2Bcream%2B%2Caps%2C89&sr=1-5-ad3222ed-9545-4dc8-8dd8-6b2cb5278509-spons&sp_csd=d2lkZ2V0TmFtZT1zcF9zZWFyY2hfdGhlbWF0aWM&th=1


USEFUL REMINDERS/ INFORMATION

https://www.ravenbankschool.co.uk Telephone: 01925753926        ravenbank.primary@thebeamtrust.co.uk

THANK YOU!UNIFORM EXPECTATIONS

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS OF
CHILDREN WITH SEN

Earlier in the year, the School Council organised a
cake sale for the children in the Kirinya Children’s
Centre in Uganda. They have shared with us some
photographs of the twenty desks that they have
been able to purchase. The pictures show a child
doing their end of term exams before the desks
arrived and now with their new desks. Helen
Margaret has passed on their gratitude to everyone
who supported the cake sale. She said we ‘have
helped create a better learning environment for our
children and our gift will have a lasting impact on
their education and future.’ We have shared these
photographs with the children in assembly,
showing how we are thinking about others around
the world.

Please see further down the newsletter for
information about next year’s uniform. There are
no planned changes to our uniform policy and we
intend to continue with children wearing their PE
kits on PE days.
Please can we ask that children with long hair to
have it tied back and do not wear hoop earrings as
these are a risk to children’s health and safety as
they can get caught and pulled.
We also politely request that children don’t bring
lip gloss, toys from home or wear jewellery (other
than stud earrings) as it can cause disruption to
teaching and upset if something precious becomes
lost or broken. Children will be instructed to put
items like this back in their bags to take home.
Thank you for your on-going support with this. 

If your child has special educational needs, you may
be interested in attending a ‘check in and chat
session’ at Sandy Lane Children’s Centre. They
invite partners to talk on specific topic, followed by
an open session to discuss current issues and catch
up with the team. 
You can access the booking link for some sessions
here.

There is also an ADHD support group meeting on
Wednesday 14  May (7.30-9pm) at St Oswald’s
Social Club (Padgate Lane, WA1 3LB). This month
they have invited Dr Tony Lloyd, CEO of the ADHD
& Neurodiversity Foundation who will talk to the
group about ADHD and neurodiversity ‘everything
you've ever wanted to know’ followed by a Q & A
session.

th

You can see their Facebook Page
@ADHDWarrington

https://www.ravenbankschool.co.uk/
tel:+01925753926
https://irp.cdn-website.com/3025fd95/files/uploaded/Checkin-Chat_Spring2025-26538eb9.pdf


Don’t forget to share your sporting news with us by sending to
ravenbank.primary@thebeamtrust.co.uk 

https://www.ravenbankschool.co.uk

PE AND SPORTS NEWS
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Our Year 4 girls Lauren, Isla, Phoebe and Thea, who play for Lymm Rovers U9 Pumas
team, won the end of season cup in the South Manchester Girls Football League.
Lymm Rovers Pumas beat Altrincham Firefinch 2-1 in the final to take home the Toone
Cup. The girls played amazingly and were super proud of their achievements, as our
we! Well done girls! We can’t wait to hear what you achieve next season. Another
great team of future Lionesses!

On Tuesday 6th May, children from Year 3
and 4 took part in a cricket tournament at
Lymm Cricket Club. The children
represented our school amazingly and their
teamwork shone through securing them
2nd place. We are extremely proud of what
you achieved and know how much fun you
had on the day! Well done: Wilf, Scarlett,
Charlotte and Jace from Year 3 and George,
Eshan, Alfie, Ralph, Annie and Rhona from
Year 4. 

https://www.ravenbankschool.co.uk/
tel:+01925753926
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On Saturday 26th April, the Lymm Rovers U8 Tigers showed their true stripes, clawing
their way to a brilliant 6-4 win in the SMGFL Spring Cup Final, bringing home the
silverware after a fiercely contested match against the Altrincham Ravens! It was a
gruelling game of back and forth, but a superb team performance made up of
predominately our Year 3 girls. Well done to our little superstars & budding Lionesses;
Tilly R, Bella R, Edie, Tilly B, Eliza, Rose, Iris, Fran, Maggie & Bea. Keep us up to date
with your sporting achievements next season girls!

Wow! Ben G from 6PS had a
real ‘pinch me’ moment
recently when he was chosen
as a mascot for Manchester
United. Ben got to walk out
onto the pitch at Old Trafford
with Manchester United
Superstar Garnacho. What
amazing photographs to
treasure and a fantastic
experience Ben will never
forget! 

https://www.ravenbankschool.co.uk/
tel:+01925753926
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PARENT EVENT- TUESDAY 20  MAY 6PMTH
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Great news! If you missed the opportunity to hear DC Andrew Kevan speak at our Open Afternoon
earlier in the year, you have a second chance. We know a lot of you were keen to do this following
feedback from other parents. Please note this session is not suitable for children.

https://www.ravenbankschool.co.uk/
tel:+01925753926




A reminder of our uniform expectations. These will remain the same next year. Please note that branded
uniform is available from Touchline, but unbranded uniform in the correct colours are also acceptable. 

Grey trousers, skirts or shorts.
White or red polo shirt.
Red sweatshirt, fleece or cardigan.
Red and white check summer dress (optional)
Black school shoes.
White or grey socks.
Red or grey tights.

On PE days children should be wearing either:
Red shorts, red or white polo shirt or branded PE top available from Touchline
Black jogging bottoms/ leggings (no logos) and a red hoodie/ red jumper (for outdoor PE). 
Black pumps or trainers for indoor PE.
Children also need a pair of wellies (infants) or a pair of trainers that are suitable for outdoor use only.

We also ask that children with longer than shoulder length hair have this tied back for health and safety
reasons. 
PLEASE NAME EVERYTHING! If your child loses an item of clothing, please check our lost property store
at the front of the school.

Children need to wear trainers when
using the trim trail. 

We have reminded the children that
digging needs to be in the allocated

digging area or the sand pit. They are
encouraged not to dig near paths or

on the fields due to trip hazards.

OPAL PLAY-FLAG SYSTEM (REMINDER)

SCHOOL UNIFORM

https://www.touchline-embroidery.com/shop-by-school/ravenbank-primary-school












 

WARRINGTON

SUPERSTARS HAS THE FOLLOWING HOLIDAY CLUB CAMPS RUNNING OVER MAY

HALF TERM RUNNING MULTI SPORTS, FOOTBALL AND DANCE SESSIONS.

TIMINGS : 0800-1630 WITH LATE PICK UP UNTIL 1800 (£4 LATE PICK UP

CHARGE)

DATES: TUESDAY 27 MAY UNTIL FRIDAY 30 MAY & MON 2 JUNE UNTIL FRIDAY 6

JUNE (ORFORD AND BROOMFIELDS ONLY)

VENUES : ORFORD JUBILEE HUB WA2 8HE £22 PER DAY -

HTTPS://SUPERSTARS.CLASSFORKIDS.IO/CAMP/897

 GREAT SANKEY HUB WA5 3AA £24 PER DAY -

HTTPS://SUPERSTARS.CLASSFORKIDS.IO/CAMP/897

 BROOMFIELDS LEISURE CENTRE WA4 3AE £24 PER DAY -

HTTPS://SUPERSTARS.CLASSFORKIDS.IO/CAMP/897

 CULCHETH HIGH SCHOOL WA3 5HH £22 PER DAY -

HTTPS://SUPERSTARS.CLASSFORKIDS.IO/CAMP/897

IF YOU REQUIRE FURTHER DETAILS PLEASE LOOK ON

WWW.SUPERSTARSCAMPS.CO.UK OR EMAIL INFO@LITTLESUPERSTARS.CO.UK




